



                    [image: ]                    [image: ]                                                                                       




Harlaw Academy Parent Council
AGM
Minutes
Thursday 8th September 2016


Present
Carol Eddie (Chair), David Innes (Head Teacher), Elizabeth Robertson  (Treasurer), Lynne Gowans (Secretary), Catriona Allan, Jane Kilvington, Mary Michie, Lesley Morrison, Lynette Knowles, Sarah Dingwall, Sarah Souter, Skye Iversen, Astrid Raynard, Tyler McCraw

Apologies
Carol Bremner, Angela Taylor, Yvonne Allan, Jacqui Lang, Maureen Pelley

02. Minutes of previous AGM on 3rd September 2015
Carol Eddie invited any comments or corrections of the Minutes from the last Parent Council meeting, no 
comments/issues were raised

03. Minutes of previous Parent Council Meeting on 21st April 2016
No comments/issues were raised

04. Chairperson’s Annual Report

Welcome to everyone, new faces and familiar ones. It has been an interesting and enjoyable year being chair of the PC and it has been a privilege to have been involved with the school.
To new people, as a parent, you are a member of the Parent Forum. The PC represents your views. There are elected members, chair, vice, secretary and treasurer, head teacher and we hope 1-2 deputies, local councillors and head prefects. Any parent is welcome to the meetings. We regularly discuss issues pertaining to education, homework, exams, CfE and development planning within the school.
The parent council is not the place to raise specific concerns about your own child’s progress which should be discussed in confidence with your child’s guidance teacher in the first instance.

David Innes HT, Keir Lynch HB and Catherine Barret HG have given us excellent updates over the year.


The Parent Council, I am pleased to report, has not felt the need to invite councillors to meetings to discuss issues, but appreciate their input at PC. The school roll is very healthy.

Unfortunately I have been unable to attend the Aberdeen City Parent Forum meetings.

Over the course of the year I have attended the Spring concert, (unfortunately the Christmas Concert had to be cancelled due to a fire in the school) , the PTA Murder Mystery Ceilidh and the Former Pupils Quiz and Buffet.  The School Prize Day was organised by Keir and Catherine. I will admit to being a little bit nervous for them but I shouldn’t have been. The evening was a huge success, showcasing the many talents of the Harlaw Academy pupils.  I also attended the induction day for New S1 pupils and spoke to the parents.

School website, unfortunately the IT teacher Mr Lee Murray has left the school. Mr Innes has advised me that others have been trained in the running of the website. 

Over the course of the year, Mr Innes and I meet a couple of weeks prior to each PC meeting to discuss issues and agendas. I invite others to this if they are free. If anyone would like to join in please let me know and I can notify you of timings.

We met recently and the following actions were noted from our discussion;

There are now 3 senior prefects, a head and 2 deputies. There is a pupil senate which is made up of the prefect team, class reps and house heads.  There are ongoing staffing issues. Some departments are very short. Some classes have been given extra time in some subjects rather than a non-specialist teacher trying to teach an unfamiliar topic. There is no computing teacher and pupils who have chosen this subject have unfortunately had to switch to another subject.
Groupcall will be updated to Groupcall Expressions. This means that documents, newsletters etc can be sent out as attachments. This should take away the need for us to have email addresses for parents.
PC/PTA would like to involve more people. We need to keep thinking about the format of the meetings and relevant topics. We wondered about “PC on the road” i.e. we could try meeting in our feeder primaries, rotating round a different one each time. We would hope that this might make it easier for some parents to attend.
The PC meetings will focus on a different main item each time, suggestions are;


          Anti-bullying
          Curriculum
          Staffing
          Buildings, playground
          Clubs and extra-curricular activities



05. Appointment of Parent Council Members 2016/17
Chairperson:	Carol Eddie
 Vice Chair:	Catriona Allan
 Treasurer:	Elizabeth Robertson 
Secretary:	Lynne Gowans 
Members:	Jacqui Lang, Wilma Watson, Mahasin Ahajjar, Pamela Proctor, Elaine Allan,  Murdo Maclean, Huda Salman, Pam Larson,  Jane Kilvington
Mary Michie (FP rep)
Local councilors: Angela Taylor, Yvonne Allan, Graham Dickson, Alan Donnelly, Gordon Townson, Ian Yuill, James Kiddie 
Mr Innes thanked the Parent Council for their role. 



06. School Report
Mr Innes advised there were staffing issues being addressed at school, with vacant posts currently being advertised on Aberdeen City Councils website.  The downturn in the oil industry has affected teaching in the Aberdeen area, due to many relocating back to other areas due to the downturn and loss of jobs in the area.  The school hopes to have new staff commencing after the October holidays. 
No citywide teachers applied for computing positions therefore, senior pupils had to choose other subjects, and pupils studying this subject at Higher level have been placed in other schools and at Aberdeen College to continue their studies.
Twenty former oil workers have started on a year’s flexible teaching course at Aberdeen University. 
Mr Innes advised that almost every child at Harlaw will be gaining technology experience from specialist teachers.
Mr Innes introduced the new senior prefect Skye Iversen and deputies Astrid Raynard and Tyler McCraw, Skye advised the meeting that there was now a pupil senate including house captains, with every form having a house representative, with direct communication between class and senior prefects.  A duty rota has been set up for 5th and 6th year prefects, so far they are doing a good job
The pupil senate have been discussing many things, including introducing more in-school clubs, to include things out with sport and music, which is already well covered in school.  They have been looking at a colour coded system for finding your way around school c/w writing and graphics.  More house competitions to be looked at, with a possibility of mascots and logos being designed by other houses.
The yearly forest walk will now take place in the better Spring weather, help from parents is always welcome.

07. Treasurers Annual Report
	
	
	Sub Total
	
	
	£268.27
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Budget from ACC
	£873.00
	
	
	Newsletter printing costs
	Nil
	

	
	
	
	
	*Scottish Parent Councils Assoc fee
	Nil
	

	
	
	
	
	Clerk's fees
	£180.00
	

	
	
	
	
	Aberdeen Council Training
	Nil
	

	
	
	
	
	Harlaw Academy Website Development
	Nil
	

	
	
	Sub Total
	
	
	£873.00
	
	Contribution to School Prizes
	£600.00
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	Miscellaneous
	£100.00
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	* Includes insurance
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	Sub Total
	
	£880.00

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	Balance as at end March 2016       Cash
	Nil
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	       Bank
	£261.27
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	Sub Total
	
	£261.27

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	TOTAL
	
	
	
	
	£1,141.27
	
	TOTAL
	
	
	
	
	£1,141.27

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	






Carol Eddie expressed thanks to Liz for looking after the accounts.		


08. Former Pupils Report
Mary Michie advised that the FP group meet regularly to catalogue items from the schools history.  The FP group attend school open days and other school events, which gives pupils, parents and other members of the public a chance to learn a bit about the school history.  Mary gave her thanks to the school janitorial staff for opening the school up for their FP coffee morning, this was much appreciated.  Next years coffee morning will be open to both former pupils and current parents of the school.  The next school parent event will have school memorabilia on display.  The school will be 50 years old and the old High School 150 years old in a few years time, it is hoped that a booklet will be produced, along with the help of senior pupils to reflect the schools history.

09. PTA Report
There has been a change in the format of PTA meetings. Instead of regular scheduled meetings taking place, they are now focussed on specific events. The next event is the Fright Night, followed by the Quiz Night.
PTA helpers are always welcome, email information available via the school website.
Groupcall messages are sent out to highlight any relevant school PTA events.  There may be no summer fair in 2017 but there will be more quiz/specific themed fund raising nights planned in the future.  School houses could take over rotational planning of events, this may help strengthen house structures and would involve all children throughout the school year.
10. AOCB 
Catriona Allan thanked the school for introducing the new sports kit.
Lynette Knowles asked where extra curriculum information was posted, Mr Innes advise the information would be made available on website and on the notice boards outside P.E. department, he also advised that Active Schools information would be available on notice boards in school foyer. (DI)

11. Parent Council Meetings for 2016/17
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